Department of Education
Region HI §
Division of City Schools *—f‘&w Amgeies CRy.
Angeles City Py Ptvicn of Gty S5110018
Jesus Street, Pulungbulu, Angeles City
Tel. No. (045) 322-5722; 888-0582/Fax Nos. (045) 322-4702; 837-6099

January 3, 2017

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 0 S. 2017

STRENGTHENING THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE GULAYAN SA
PAARALAN PROGRAM IN PUBLIC ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY
SCHOOLS NATIONWIDE

To:  All Public Elementary and SecondarySchool Principals

1. Please be informed of the DepEd Memorandum No. 223, s. 2016, dated December
21, 2016, entitled “Strengthening the Implementation of Gulayan Sa Paaralan in

Public Elementary and Secondary Schools.

2. Attached is the DepEd Memorandum No. 223, s. 2016 for complete information
and guidance.

3. Immediate and wide dissemination of the contents of this Memorandum is desired.

ON CUNANAN, CESO VI
ivision Superintendent



